
AGENDA 
 

COMMITTEE ON COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 
 
Meeting: 10:30 a.m., Tuesday, September 18, 2007 
  Munitz Conference Room – Closed Session 
   
  11:30 a.m., Tuesday, September 18, 2007 
  Glenn S. Dumke Auditorium – Open Session 
 

Lou Monville, Chair 
William Hauck, Vice Chair 
Jeffrey L. Bleich 
Debra S. Farar 
Melinda Guzman 
Raymond W. Holdsworth 
A. Robert Linscheid 
 

 
Closed Session – Munitz Conference Room 

 Labor Relations Status Report (Government Code Section 3596 [d]) 
 
Open Session – Glenn S. Dumke Auditorium 
 

Consent 
Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting of July 10, 2007 

 
Discussion 



MINUTES OF MEETING OF 
COMMITTEE ON COLLECTIVE BARGAINING 

 
Trustees of The California State University 

Office of the Chancellor 
Glenn S. Dumke Conference Center 

401 Golden Shore 
Long Beach, California 

 
July 10, 2007 

 
Members Present 
Lou Monville, Chair 
William Hauck, Vice Chair 
Roberta Achtenberg, Chair of the Board 
Debra S. Farar 
Melinda Guzman 
Raymond W. Holdsworth 
A. Robert Linscheid 
Charles B. Reed, Chancellor 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
The minutes of May 15, 2007 were approved as submitted. 
 
Trustee Lou Monville called the Committee on Collective Bargaining meeting to order.  Vice 
Chancellor Jackie McClain recognized Mr. Bill Candella, interim senior director of labor 
relations, who presented the California State University’s initial proposal to Unit #10, the 
International Union of Operating Engineers (IUOE). 
 
The Committee then heard presentations from various union representatives. 
  
Dr. Charles Goetzl, president of Academic Professionals of California (APC) commented that 
the contract implementation is going very well.  He then thanked Presidents Rollin Richmond, 
Stephen Weber, and James Rosser, of Humboldt State University, San Diego State University, 
and CSU Los Angeles, in their collaborative efforts of resolving specific complex issues to 
satisfactory conclusions.  Furthermore, he’s encouraged by the other campuses adoption of 
APC’s current grievance resolution process that he sees as a sign to an early stage of a 
systemwide implementation.   
 
Mr. Pat Gantt, president of California State University Employees Union (CSUEU) expressed 
his dissatisfaction of CSU having no signed state budget to date and encouraged the CSU to 
change the trend by establishing a higher level of securing funding.  Mr. Dennis Dillon, stated 
that he appreciated the reorganization of the CSU’s Labor Relations. 
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